Minutes of the

MVCC Professional Association

Executive Board

November 19, 2004

APPROVED Feb. 3, 2005

Present: Pres. Ellis Searles, Marie Czarnecki, Sam Drogo, Alison Doughtie, Mike Donaruma, Dawson McDermott, Bill Perrotti, Luther Riedel, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Mike Sewall.

1.                     Motion to approve 10/16/04 minutes:

Alison Doughtie/Colleen Kehoe Robinson

Carried unanimously.

2. President’s report

a. The Board of Trustees met on November 15. At the October meeting the Board said it was waiting for the results of the audit before acting on our raise. As of the November 15th meeting, the Board has not made a decision.

b. Arbitration ruling (11/9)

· The arbiter ruled that the College must provide the specifics of the complaints. The arbiter awarded back pay from the time of dismissal until such time that the College provides the information. The College filed a motion to have the arbiter’s ruling vacated. The judge denied the motion as a violation of due process. The College can still appeal.

· “Just Cause” arbitration (12/17)

This is the second case in arbitration on the College’s refusal to provide the specifics of the complaints.

NYSUT Legal is handling these cases.

c. NYS Teachers’ Retirement System annual meeting (11/15-16)

            President Searles attended. She has contact information for those interested.

d. “Fax Your Legislator” day (11/10)

The PA sponsored a fax station in Payne Hall regarding the override of the governor’s veto of funding for community colleges. Many members of the College community participated.

e. Community College Conference

Alison Doughtie, Julie Lewis, Steve Getchell, Jim Vitale, Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, Margaret Partyka, Ellis Searles, Mike Sewall, and Marie Czarnecki attended. Valuable information useful for negotiations was obtained, including the contract exchange on workload and the health insurance survey of locals. NYSUT will send out a survey on our behalf about union office space at other CC’s.

f. Commencement (12/17)

The College will provide academic robes for Pres. Searles and First VP Luther Riedel, who will distribute PA key chains as mementos to graduates.

g. Sick Leave Donations for Bernie Raynor

            Enough donations were received in less than a day.

h. Emeritus status inquiry

There is an inquiry about the Board of Trustees policy passed at the October meeting, which gave as an example timely notification of retirement by August for December. This is inconsistent with the contract. Informally, the PA was given to understand that this inconsistency was unintentional and will be amended.

i. NYSUT Holiday party (12/16)

At NYSUT Regional Office. All active members are invited. Those attending should bring an unwrapped toy for Toys for Tots.

j. Labor Council Holiday meeting (12/16)

            Pres. Searles and Bill Perrotti will attend.

k. NYSUT Leadership Institute at Cornell (week-long, July to Aug.)

Anyone who is interested should let Pres. Searles know. 

l. Committee of 100 (3/14-15and 5/23-24)

            

m. Correspondence:

· Thank you from Fritz Barns for $100 for the Gala.

· Pres. Searles received an invitation to Ellen Schuler Mauk’s 25th anniversary party as president of the Suffolk local. As it is the same night as graduation, Pres. Searles will not attend.

3. Treasurer’s report (Treasurer Mike Donaruma)

The Treasurer presented a statement of expenditures; all were previously approved in budgets for the committees. (Attachment.)

4. Committee Reports

Benefits Fund (Searles reporting for Chair Paul Halko)

· NYSUT Benefits Fund Conference (11/5-6)

Chair Paul Halko and privacy officer Ron Miller attended. They received updates on HIPAA and COBRA regulations, which both apply to the vision benefit.

· Benefits video

One of several NYSUT videos on benefits funds featuring PA members was shown at the conference. We will receive a copy, which can be shown to the membership in the future.

· Q & A booklet

The Trustees have prepared an information booklet to be distributed to the membership. George Zook will design it for the printer.

Community Outreach (Perrotti reporting for Chair Steve Getchell)

· Bill Perrotti recommended that E board members volunteer to participate in a telethon for the Utica Community Food Bank the day before Thanksgiving at the New Hartford Shopping Center. 

· The committee is planning a holiday food drive to coordinate with the Holiday Party. 

Education and Training (Chair Colleen Kehoe-Robinson)

The committee will be assisting the negotiating team in compiling data for negotiations.

Grievance (Chair Dawson McDermott)

In addition to the activity mentioned in the President’s report, there is nothing new.

The “off-contract” issues are still being discussed. 
Internal Communications (2nd VP and Chair Alison Doughtie)
· PAnorama

There will be one more issue this semester. The committee will make selections for the NYSUT journalism competition.

· www.mvccpa.org 
The scrollbar has been updated. The Benefits page and retiree database are being updated.

· Scholarship
The deadline is Dec. 1.

Member Services (1st VP and Chair Luther Riedel)

· End-of-Semester holiday party

Dec. 10, at Grimaldi’s, 5 pm cocktail, 6 pm dinner, free dinner for members and guests, cash bar, RSVP will be necessary. 

· Annual Luncheon

January 21, 11:30-1:30 in CC116. Retirees will be invited.

Riedel is handling arrangements for both.

· New member recruitment

Ongoing. A New Member reception is being planned.

Negotiations (Chair Sam Drogo)

At the Alex Bay conference the Executive Board reviewed the Member Survey and identified areas to be addressed in the proposal. The team divided the work among its members. Each will prepare a work product for review by the team in December. The team plans to have a proposal ready for exchange with the College by early in the Spring semester. Research and Records will assist by gathering and organizing information from NYSUT. 

5. New Business

The Secretary requested a petty cash box to cover small items, such as mailing of packages, purchasing labels, etc. She will keep receipts for the Treasurer.

Motion to approve a petty cash box for use by the Secretary in the amount of $100:

                        Riedel/Doughtie

Carried unanimously.

6. Adjournment by general consensus.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Czarnecki, Secretary

